
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

June 8th, 2020
Zoom Meeting

The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 13th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of May 11th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Community members John Seehorn, Mason Johnson and Cindy McKeon as well as Firefighter Phill Zimmerman called into the meeting.  Assistant Chief Miner had to work.
Correspondence:  
Old Business:  

Generator – Commissioner Gubrud gave a quick update on the status of the generator.  The generator should be here about July 20th.  
Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2020.  We have responded to 116 calls this year.  
New Business:  
Eagle Project – Mason Johnson requested permission to paint Station three as his eagle project.  The project will include pressure washing the building.  The District will purchase the supplies.  The commissioners all agreed to allow him to complete the project.
Chief’s Report:  
· Engine 911 has been having some issues.  
· Pump Testing is starting this week.

· Training resumes tomorrow night with a limit of 5 people per group.

· Secretary Berg is looking into the FEMA Public Assistance grant which is open to apply for expenses incurred from the Coronavirus.

· Williams Pipeline donated $500 for any expenses incurred from the Coronavirus.

· The fireworks show has been cancelled.

· There is a training fire scheduled for this weekend.  There will be guidelines in place to keep everyone safe.
· DNR / FEMA are predicting the worst fire season in years for the West side of Washington.  Chief Berg has been getting the trucks ready.

· Last night they had a CPR save at the Golf Course.

Assistant Chief Report:  N/A
Public Comments:  N/A
Executive Session:  
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3042-3049 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,640.31 and accounts payable check #s 3050-3069 in the amount of $15,595.32. Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:38 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


